

Minutes of The General Membership Meeting February 19, 2013

President Larry Burchard called the meeting to order at approximately 7:00 p.m.

- A. The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved.
- B. The treasurer's report was read and approved.

C. Old Business:

- 1. The system in place for the operation of the River Animal Madness Shoot seems to be working satisfactorily. We will continue to operate with the same format.
- 2. The end of the year party was relaxed with time for socializing and catching up. The potluck was a success as usual. A ton of door prizes were awarded to lucky ticket holders. The only award that was given was to President Burchard for his very nice mule deer buck. After all the formal "business", attendees participated in games that seemed to create lots of laughter and wise remarks.

D New Business:

- 1. Insurance renewal was tabled until more information is available.
- 2. Lead person for target repair is Larry Wood. Larry will have a report in two weeks as to what needs to be done, what the cost will be, and when the work day for repairs, etc. will be. According to the inventory from last year, there are 54 total targets of which 49 are useable and in good condition and 5 need repair or replacement.
- 3. Lead person for trophies will be Larry Burchard. He will research types of trophies, pricing, availability and he will also check our current inventory (of which there should be very few).
- 4. The NBHA has asked if The Fallon Bowmen would be willing to put on a marked yardage shoot for the NBHA. For us, because we do not have a permanent range, it means extra work. It could be held the same weekend as the RAM shoot except on Saturday or, it could be held on another weekend. If it were to be held in

conjunction with the RAM shoot, we would need to setup on Thursday and Friday and have people available to patrol the range both nights and we would need to move stakes or move targets to different angles and locations for the next day of shooting. No decision needs to be made immediately, but thought needs to be put into whether we do or don't.

5. Open discussion:

- a. Lizzy Kimler asked whether we had a Facebook Page. She will put one together for the club if there is interest. We are okay with it.
- b. Brian Seibold asked whether we had thought about decals for the car or camper windows. We had but had not followed through. Brian will look into it for the club.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m.